

Susan Barber <sbarber@cnu.edu>

Our Friend and Colleague C.J. Woollum

1 message

Paul Trible <ptrible@cnu.edu>

Thu, Feb 7, 2013 at 6:20 PM

To: employees <employees@cnu.edu>, faculty <faculty@cnu.edu>

We are mourning the loss of our dear friend and colleague, C.J. Woollum who passed away yesterday, Wednesday, February 6. As the leader of our athletic department for 25 years and men's basketball coach for 26 seasons, C.J. set a standard of excellence and established a winning tradition rivaled by few. His accomplishments are many but he will be most remembered for his kind spirit and the difference he made in the lives of thousands of student-athletes, coaches and colleagues.

A memorial service celebrating C.J.'s life will be held in the Freeman Center Field House at 6:30 p.m., Sunday, February 10, 2013.

--

President
Christopher Newport University
1 Avenue of the Arts
Newport News, VA 23606

Phone: 757-594-7001 e-mail: ptrible@cnu.edu